Castlefrank Elementary School 

Parent Council Minutes

Tuesday February 26th, 2013

Meeting called to order.. 7:04pm

Attendance -Ron Henry, Nilay Ertimir, Kim D'Angelo, Wendy Hyde, Carmen Brubacher, Teri MacDonald, Dorothy Forsyth, JJ Kim, Jennifer Hall, Kathlene Reid, Richard Perkins, Erin Yamazaki, 

Approval of last minutes by Teri, Dorothy.

Approval of agenda by Dorothy, Carmen

Review of action items - $200 was agreed to be provided to clik for their dinner  fundraiser (deposit for dinner dishes).

Calander of events... 

Kindergarten winter activity day Thursday the 28th.

Katimivik book fair will be held April 9-11. Any and all class from CES are welcome to walk over and be a part. It will run from 9 am -6pm. Teri also looking for additional volunteers, parents can sign up online.

Erl of march band is coming on Friday March 1st to preform for the entire school. This will take place in the afternoon at some point.

May 6-10 will bring a grade 7-8 speech competition. This is also education week.

June 12th (see celebration info below)

April 29th  the CLIK group will tka r a vow of silence for free the children.  In support of those children around the world who do not have a voice.

Year end celebrations... June 12th grill master is already booked and it looks as thought kes will be the better location for it. It will take place between 4-7pm.

Year end picnic just for CES students and incoming. Ideas...class performances, picnic, face painting, dunk tank,cotton candy/snow cone. Teri points out that this would be a huge commitment both financially and volunteer wise. Something smaller scale may make more sense. Other ideas, art work done by all leaving students that will remain in the school. A ceremony similar to grade 8 grad. A week of final activities (rotating) followed by a one night BBQ or ceremony with tree planting, or handing off of "torch" or dragon. Activities...hand print canvas for library, links to be joined at ceremony, a competition in which the students write about their castle frank experience.

Auction off old jerseys.  All of the discussed ideas will be further looked into by the transition committee.

As far as the year end bbq goes, it is noted that we have to work to develope a tradition of joint activities between the sister schools as most families will have students at both schools for many years. Kim D'Angelo, JJ Kim and Carmen Brubacher volunteer to be on committee working with KES in the planning of this years event.

Principals report...(Ron Henry)

Transition committee met this past week and there were three parents, three teachers and a student rep. A lot of the things we have have talked about and shown concern for in the past were discussed and parents and teachers were asked to chat with others about where things should be going. The next meeting is right after the march break. Hopefully each group will come forward with ideas, plans and items of importance will be brought forward.  The team can then decide exactly what they are going to be doing.

A few weeks ago the principals of the schools in transition met and discussed items such as transition team meetings at their own schools, occasions in which students will get together.  One of the biggest events will include a day in May in which all our students who are going to katimivik will be going there for the day, we will host our incoming students on that day.  This is during education week.

The schools have started with pen pals, and valentines back and forth.  An idea out on the table by a Katimavik teacher, which all students involved have been very receptive to.

As far as practical things involved in transition - money to be spent on allowing teachers to do inventory of resources. Step two will be to decide how it will be broken up. There will be efforts made between the two schools to ensure class lists are made with the most ease. Note that CES students will be continuing in their own stream at KES with the addition of Glen Cairn kids.

Staffing - the teachers who will be declared surplus to our needs will unfortunately not be given a provision to move to KES. They will be staffed as per a normal process. 

Projected inrollment for next year is 312 and the school will be staffed accordingly. This Friday the seniority list is posted and which teachers stay is based in their seniority at this school.

April 1st Ron will know how many teachers he is to be given for next year.

Ron will of course let the teachers know first, but promises to keep everyoneup to date and is hoping to keep the school and parents in an open loop.

It looks as thought class lists may be posted prior to September this year and provide students an opportunity to meet prior to the year starting. Althought this is opposite of the normal policy of posting Sept 1st this may ease the transition for all involved.

The grade 8 year end trip will happen!

The board hired a retired principal to look at getting intermediate sports and ternametns started again. This means we have started with basketball again and more is in the works. Fild trips are being talked about again. In addition the teachers are talking bout doing some small fundraising again (firstly for the grade 8 trip, but the kindergarten group mentioned it also, as did the primary group.)

A supply teacher that spent some time at our school sent an email to Ron thanking him for the experience and saying that after years of supplying she has never experience such a warm and welcoming school. Se says we are a very special place. What a lovely thing to hear!

Teachers report...(Wendy Hyde)

Speech comp.

Earl of march

See calnder for these above mentioned events.

Basketball tournament- Mr Wilson is hosting this, and is as well still offering his homework club.

There is now a Shakespeare club that is performing a play that will be done for parents, students and possibly KES students. Teri also says this may be something fun to add to the year end event ( free entertainment and also something that will hopefully continue at KES). This club grade 7 and 8 students.

----while in the topic of clubs and sports, some concern arose in reguards to our athletes next year.  As far as sports, what will happen now that there are so many more grade 7 and 8s? Is it possible for the school to have two teams. Katimvaik is already an extremely competitive school and this is only going to get worse. We also chat about band and how the instrument choice will be done.

Since extracurriculars didn't happen this year, it is hard to predict where we will be next year. In the past, CES has not had to cut students but they are going into a whole new world. Our students are not going to know what hits them. KES students are more exposed and used to the competitive world.

Perhaps an intermodal program? Two tiers?

Transition teams at both schools (including staff) to discuss and chat about.

OCASC report...(Josh Kemp)

School buses and changes - they will be revamping the bus system and walking distances. Currently the  radius of 1.6km for elementary bussing is put out by the province. This has been the system for a very long time and is being re evaluated by a consultant. Changes will be iplimented for next year and will be based more on the route which needs to be walked to get to school and hazard zones. Buses will now be assigned by a score which you will get based on these things. They are hopping that the city will work with these new walking routes in ways of parking, snow removal, tree trimming. The bus line will put a tool kit out which will recomend a specific route for your child, this may be slightly longer, but safer.

Bell time changes may take plae to reuse school buses, althought Ron hasn't heard anything about this. Also, more children may be put on each bus which will mean longer bus trips for most kids.

Suggestions by OCASC ... organize walking school buses.

Money available for schools for bringing an artist to the school. $2000 is available for the grant. There is also a separate grant for $5000 for a visual artist.

There was a discussion about crowd sourcing and the possibility to use it (kick starter) for fundraising and how one council was considering using it for fundraising. This ismost often done for inventions or project ideas.

There is a theatre group at Gladstone theatre approaching counsels to do a fundraiser selling tickets for their all male performance of taming of the shrew.

Treasurers report... (Josh Kemp)

Approx $7300 in the bank

The only area we have over spent on is admin. And we will probably over run the $150 budget by about $100. 

Coffee update... 

Kindergarteners brought 64%of sales. Mrs Lamont's class won for most sales in the school. Instead of a pizza lunch they will be getting outdoor play toys (for snow) as suggested by the kindergarten staff. This would benefit all the kindergarten classes sine they did the best all around.

Motion to spend on sleds an and shovels.

Overall the fundraiser sold $2144.25 grose, a profit of $563.25.

Blog update … (Nilay Ertemur)

The website is up and running! Subscribe via email. Any information that anyone would like on the website can be sent to nilay for posting.

Spirit committee... (Carmen Brubacher)

Jersey day was a huge success. The primary kids came in during first recess and had timbits and ran around in the gym. The intermediates in the second recess.

Note that the display cabinet in the hall by the gym always has new spirit photos in it.

Next spirit day...looking for ideas. Twin day was suggested by many students and teachers. Another idea, backwards day, crazy hair day, beach day.

We don't want anyone left out by twin day...the teacher could pair up students.

Other Business...

CLIK dinner this Thursday, 110 tickets were sold. Thank you Phil for decorating! 

Adjournment...9:14pm

